Trustee Representation Letter
35 Olive Street, Reservoir VIC 3073

3 June 2021

Mr. Michael Raffoul
The Domain LPO
PO Box 33151
Melbourne VIC 3004

Dear Sir,
McHugh Family Superannuation Fund

This representation letter is provided in connection with your audit of the financial report of
the McHugh Family Superannuation Fund and the Fund’'s compliance with the
Superannuation Industry (Supervision) Act 1993 (SISA) and SIS Regulations (SISR) and the
requirements of the relevant Income Tax Assessment Act, for the year ended 30 June 2020,
for the purpose of you expressing an opinion as to whether the financial report is, in all
material respects, presented fairly in accordance with the accounting policies adopted by the
Fund and the Fund complied, in all material respects, with the relevant requirements of SISA
and SISR.

The trustees have determined that the Fund is not a reporting entity for the year ended 30
June 2020 and that the requirement to apply Australian Accounting Standards and other
mandatory reporting requirements do not apply to the Fund. Accordingly, the financial report
prepared is a special purpose financial report which is for distribution to members of the
Fund and to satisfy the requirements of the SISA and SISR. We acknowledge our
responsibility for ensuring that the financial report is in accordance with the accounting
policies as selected by ourselves and requirements of SISA and SISR and confirm that the
financial report is free of material misstatements, including omissions.

We confirm, to the best of our knowledge and belief, the following representations made to
you during your audit.

1. Sole purpose test

The Fund is maintained for the sole purpose of providing benefits for each member on their
retirement, death, termination of employment or ill-health.

2. Trustees are not disqualified

No disqualified person acts as a director of the trustee company or as an individual trustee.
Further, no trustee is an undischarged bankrupt or has been convicted of an offence
concerning dishonesty.



17. Additional matters

We understand that your examination will be made in accordance with Australian Auditing
Standards and applicable Standards on Assurance Engagements and will therefore be
designed primarily for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the financial report of the
Fund taken as a whole, and on the compliance of the Fund with specified requirements of
SISA and SISR. Further, your tests of the financial and compliance records and other
auditing procedures will be limited to those which you consider necessary for that purpose.

We are aware that your firm applies Australian Standard on Quality Control 1 and
accordingly maintains a comprehensive system of quality control including documented
policies and procedures regarding compliance with ethical requirements, professional
standards and applicable legal and regulatory requirements.

We are also aware that you will comply with the competency standards set by ASIC, the
auditor independence requirements prescribed by the SISR and the ethical requirements
relating to assurance engagements which are founded on the fundamental principles of
integrity, objectivity, professional competence and due care, confidentiality and professional
behaviour.

Should you find any records or reports deficient, please write to us.

Yours faithfully,

Ml
L

Print Name: [ ~(+ PACUN G\

Director of Corporate Trustee/Trustee

o\l

Date:




